
Village of Homer Board of Trustees Meeting

January 23, 2024
6:00 p.m.    
The Regular Meeting of the Village of Homer Board of Trustees was held remotely via zoom and in person at the Homer Town Hall at 31 North Main St. with Mayor McCabe presiding.  

Members present:                                           Mayor, Hal McCabe 







Trustee, Patrick Clune







Trustee, Edward Finkbeiner 







Trustee, Kevin Slack 







Trustee, Elizabeth McGrath 
Also, present were Village Clerk Dan Egnor, Village Treasurer Tanya Digennaro, Francis Casullo Village Attorney, Bob Pitman Police Chief, Jay Riley Village of Homer Fire Chief, Mike Park Town of Homer Superintendent, Cody Johnson, Margaret Mellott Cortland Standard, Kevin Smith Cortland Voice.
Trustee Clune asked for a moment of silence to recognize David Samson former Village of Homer Police Chief who passed away.

Minutes: Trustee Clune made a Motion to approve the amended minutes of December 12, 2023, stating that the Village needed an “interest bearing savings account”. The correction is that a “non-interest bearing savings account” is needed. Also approve minutes of January 9, 2024, with correct salary for Crossing Guards as $16.50, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner- all ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Slack, to pay the following bills for 2023-2024 – all ayes.
· F & G Funds – Vouchers    # 373-394 
         $26,127.92
· A Fund – Vouchers             # 1098-1156            $47,634.66
· TA -Vouchers                       #51-57                    $26,157.09
Treasurer’s report:  No report at this time. 
Privilege of the floor: Mike Parks is happy to report that The Town transition has been completed with fully staffed ZBA and Planning Boards and a new Lawyer, Dan Ellis. Former Town Lawyer Pat Snyder has agreed to stay on to cover the environmental issues for the Town. The Town needed a bookkeeper and Fred Forbes was appointed to the position. The Town is in the process of revamping many of their policies. He is moving forward on the renovation to the basement and the Police Department move. 

Old Business: Grants overview presented by Dan Egnor.
New Business:
On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve Homer Fire Department Mutual Aid Plan and authorize the Mayor to sign it, Seconded by Trustee Slack- all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner approve amended employee reimbursement policy, Seconded by Trustee Clune- all ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve Budget Adjustments, Seconded by Trustee McGrath- all ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to approve water/sewer credits, Seconded by Trustee McGrath - all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve CAPCO 50th Anniversary banner, Seconded by Trustee Slack - all ayes
Village Code Book- Fran has sent the draft to County Planning for approval and will follow up with the process. 
Priorities for 2024-There are over thirty projects but the focus should be on the follow top four items. The Rt 11 Linear Park project, the digital sign ordinance, the completion of electronic Code book, stop signs on Hooker Ave, DRI projects and the school district digital signs agreement. Fran has met with the Mayor to discuss the legal priorities for the Village. DPW’s top priority will be walkable Homer and the salt shed preparation with road work being completed by outside contractors. Office priorities are the garbage contract, dam removal project is extended but waiting on DEC and Army Corps of Engineers. Mike Park was asked for his opinion on the electric garbage truck idea and believes it is not practical in NY due to weather and power supply. Not high on the list is American Legion land swap easement and the triangle lot at John St. and Durwood will need to be closed out. The Housing Block grant will be a high priority for Dan this Spring. Cemetery priorities are low overall with restructuring in 2025. Water priorities are normal with the sewer project and water tank. What is needed to get LOSAP on the ballot for November 2024 is a high priority.  The Welcome signs are a normal priority. The trees at Calale field need to be looked at by the arborist for possible removal. DRI is in the hold pattern until the state finishes it then moves into high priority. Village comp plan will be a high priority when the DRI moves forward. The Mayor will check the process of the meter reimbursement for the Village. The ARPA funds need to be used, the fund is currently at $15,000.00 and allocated to the peace/bike trails. The Mayor suggested that these funds go toward Durkee Park playground equipment and add to a new CFA grant money. The River Trail is being worked on by Trustee Finkbeiner. A five-year budget plan is a normal priority. Tree city is set to go as normal. A five-year capital plan is a normal priority. There is an updated draft for the Linear Park design and sent to NYSEG for approval. The property lines show that the pole is on property not owned by the Village. There will be server upgrades in the Office at different times this Spring and Summer and permits for events in Homer. Trustee Clune will get the Village priorities cleaned up to be able to inform residents what to look forward to. 
Attorney: no comment at this time.
Comments by Board Members: 
Trustee McGrath wanted to thank Andrew for his continued support for the Senior Citizens and others outside the sports programs in the Village. Yoga classes are full.
Trustee Clune would like to thank Mike Galleotti, DPW employee, for his help and expertise in fixing the Nativity for the Green.
Trustee Slack would like to thank all that helped with the Senior luncheon…..Andrew Pierce, Tim Maxson and the Village Fire Department, Anderson Market and the Trustees. The Mayor showed up for dessert. Trustee Clune added that Ward and JoAnn Dukelow were awarded a plaque for volunteers of the year at the luncheon. 
Trustee Finkbeiner the DRI is coming and can’t wait to see what can be done in the Village. The River Trail plan has been approved but missed out on some funds in error. 
Questions from the Media: 
Margaret asked for the top priorities: The Rt 11 Linear Park project, the digital sign ordnance, completion of electronic Code book, stop signs on Hooker Ave. The Linear Park is the top priority because the Village has $280,000.00 tied up and is waiting for reimbursement from NY State. 
On Motion by Mayor McCabe, the Board entered Executive session, in accordance with NYS Public Officers Law, Article 7 §105, section f. the medical, financial, credit or employment history of a particular person or corporation, or matters leading to the appointment, employment, promotion, demotion, discipline, suspension, dismissal or removal of a particular person or corporation, Seconded by Trustee McGrath at 7:13 P.M.- All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner the Board exited Executive session at 8:56 P.M. All ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve aforementioned employees unpaid time off, Seconded by Trustee McGrath - all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Clune to approve paternity leave for two employees, Seconded by Trustee McGrath - all ayes.

On Motion to adjourn by Trustee Clune Seconded by Trustee Finkbeiner at 8:57 PM-All ayes.







Respectfully Submitted,







Maureen Hoy, Account Clerk

